The Marysvale Town Board meeting minutes for February 11, 2025 at 7:00 p.m.
Attending:   Mayor Bill Davis and Councilmembers Kennedy Sylvester, Jon Christensen and Jeania Kennedy.  Keith Anderton was absent due to illness.
Submitted by:  Karen Christensen, Town Clerk
1. [bookmark: _GoBack]Approval of Town Board Minutes of 1/14/2025:  A motion was made by Jeania Kennedy and seconded by Kennedy Sylvester to approve the minutes of 1/14/2025.  All in favor, motion passes.

2. Pay Town Bills for January 2025:  A motion was made by Jon Christensen and seconded by Jeania Kennedy to pay the town bills for January 2025.  All in favor, motion passes.

3. Town Fee Schedule:  There was some preliminary discussion on the town’s fee schedule.  A motion was made by Kennedy Sylvester to table this item to the next meeting so Wendy Steed and Nathan Marshall could be present to provide input on the fees. Motion was seconded by Jeania Kennedy.  All in favor, motion passes.

4. Water Impact Fee:  Mayor Davis told the board that the current water impact fee was derived from the previous water impact study which was done by Savage-Albrecht Engineering.  The town has a new study which was done by our current engineers, Ensign, and the study stated that the town could vote to put the impact fee from $0 to $9000, based on the impact a new meter will have on the system.  Kennedy Sylvester said he wants to be very careful about the new impact fee because he doesn’t want the young people to not be able to build a home.  Also, the town board asked the clerk to find out the amount other similarly sized towns are charging for this fee.   A motion was made by Jeania Kennedy and seconded by Kennedy Sylvester to invite Kelly Crane, our town engineer, to the next meeting to discuss this study and how the town can decide on this impact fee.  All in favor, motion passes.

5. Weeds in the Arena:  Sherry Winkle addressed the town board regarding the goat heads and thorns that are all over the arena and rodeo grounds.  She said she has measured the entire area and can provide all the necessary spraying for a total of $1950.  This amount would include 3 separate applications.  In additions, she provided a bid for pest control services for all the town owned buildings.  The cost of that service would be approximately $1300.  Sherry indicated that all spray is non-toxic and environmentally safe.  A motion was made by Jon Christensen and seconded by Jeania Kennedy.  All in favor, motion passes.

6. Piute Youth Sports:  Mayor Davis said that that the Piute Youth Sports has requested two donations.  One is for $450 for Utah High School Sports Broadcasting and $240 for Boys and Girls Basketball broadcasting.  A motion to make these donations was made by Jeania Kennedy and seconded by Kennedy Sylvester.  All in favor, motion passes.

7. CIB Project List:  Mayor Davis said that the town needs to keep the road resurfacing and repair project on the CIB list.  He said the town has about $1M in road funds that can be used for matching grants.  This project will not take place until the water infrastructure project has been completed.

8. Storm Water Planning Grant:  Mayor Davis said that the town will also be seeking a Storm Water Planning Grant which will help get water to stay in Bullion Creek and avoid it running down Revenue Gulch and on to Main Street.  He stated that the town will be seeking between $25-40K for this project and will use a UDOT Grant in the amount of $42k as matching funds.

9. Road and Paving Repairs:  See item #7 as this item was covered under CIB Project List.

10. Resolution 25-100 Marysvale Purchasing Policy:  The change to this policy was required in order for the town to stay current with state requirements.  Mayor Davis stated that the policy is very similar to the town’s previous policy, but there is more about acceptance of bids and appeals covered in this new policy.  There was discussion that $500 was too low of an amount to make purchases without approval so the town board opted to change that to $1000.  A motion was made by Jon Christensen and seconded by Jeania Kennedy to approve the policy, with the change to 3A increasing spending to $1000.  All in favor, motion passes.

11. Rodeo Committee Update:  Travis Kennedy gave an update on the rodeo committee.  He said when they started they had $0 and were able to raise money at the last rodeo.  He said the committee has had discussions with the Mayor and the Six Counties Advisor, Tyler Timmons, and have agreed to bring their committee under the town.  This would mean the town takes in their money and provides checks for outflow.  The committee will be providing all the funding from fundraising and holding rodeos and will have oversight on how the money is spent.  Tyler Timmons told the committee that they would have a much better change of obtaining grants if the committee falls under the town.  The funds will be held by the town in an entrepreneurial fund.  The committee will fall under Parks and Recreation and will be overseen by councilmember Jeania Kennedy.  A motion was made by Jon Christensen and seconded by Kennedy Sylvester to establish the rodeo committee under town purview, process funds, but leave control of how funds are spent by the committee.  All in favor, motion passes.

12. Reports, Updates, Old Business, Follow-Up, Elected Officials and Staff:  Jon Christensen stated that the fire department will be moving into the new fire station in the next few weeks.

13. Public Comment:  Joe Kent asked if in the grant for the work on the stream if they will be able to fix California Gulch.  Mayor Davis stated that California Gulch is a tributary of Pine Creek and will be included in Phase 2 of the work to be done.  Phase 2 will require a permit from the Army Corp of Engineers.

A motion was made by Jeania Kennedy and seconded by Jon Christensen to adjourn the meeting at 8:16pm.  All in favor, motion passes.
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